Central Minnesota Libraries Exchange
Minutes of Executive Committee Zoom Meeting
February 27, 2023

The meeting was called to order by Jayne Dietz, Chair, at 12:02 p.m. on Monday, February 27, 2023. 

Executive Committee in Attendance: Jayne Dietz, Karen Pundsack in person, and Wendy Kafka via zoom (arrival 12:07 p.m.)

Others: Susan Dege (CMLE attorney), Rhonda Huisman, Barbara Zierden also attended via zoom.

Rhonda Huisman presented a proposal to the Executive Committee of a sponsored service agreement with St Cloud State University to replace the services agreement currently held with Central Minnesota Educational Research and Development Council (CMERDC).

With the proposal, Rhonda Huisman would be the supervising agent at SCSU, and her assistant, Missy, an operations manager, would be the point person to work directly with the CMLE representatives. 

Rhonda’s informed the committee of the services that would be provided by SCSU, to include office space and equipment, supplies, IT support, administrative support, human resources and audit requirements. A proposed services agreement will be provided to this committee for review.  The committee will then have an opportunity to review the contract and negotiate the terms and conditions.

If the committee decides to go with SCSU, the next step to get the process moving is to provide SCSU with the name of the job position(s) that are required as well as the qualifications and job description of such particular job(s).  That information would go through the SCSU process to determine bargaining unit, classification and salary range for the required job position(s).  The compensation to be paid SCSU would be dependent upon the salary established. 

Once that salary classification is determined, a three-person hiring committee would be assigned to begin the job search. A board member of CMLE may be involved in the review process as will Rhonda, as the supervising agent. Rhonda estimated the on-boarding would take approximately 6-8 weeks. 

In the very near future, Rhonda will provide a proposed service agreement for review by the executive committee.  If verbiage changes are requested by the executive committee, Rhonda believes the turn-around time to provide an updated contract will be rather quick – one  to two days.  Rhonda left the zoom meeting at 1:30 pm.

Discussed ensured as to operations of CMLE in the interim, the disposition of the office equipment and the termination of CMERDC contract. Several scenarios were discussed to ensure a smooth transition.  

A consensus was reached to have another executive committee meeting which is set for Monday, March 6th, at 2:30 p.m.  Such Agenda should include, but not be limited to (a) termination agreement with Lowell at CMERDC; (2) possible contract approval with SCSU; and (3) ensure bank accounts and website are accessible.

Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned at 1:56 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Barbara Zierden

